Minutes of the extra meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 31st May 2022
Present: Kathrin Williams (chair), Liz Burns, Elwyn Morse,  Peter Morgan, Mark Simpkins and Barbara Priest. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Jason Jennings and Peter Morgan. 

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no prejudicial interests declared, although Cllrs Williams, Simpkins and Burns were part of the Jubilee committee.

3) To decide upon the use of the Council’s premises licence for the Platinum Jubilee event. 
It had been raised with a Councillor that one of the organisers of the Jubilee event on Saturday 4th June would like to use the Council’s premises licence to provide alcohol. This was discussed at length by those present. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]It was agreed that with a great deal of regret the Council was not able to allow their licence to be used. Factors included that the event had been advertised as a family event, and no bar or similar had been mentioned. No risk assessment that included alcohol provision had been provided. No formal application had been received. Those present did agree that they were happy for families and groups to provide their own alcohol and soft drinks as part of their picnics during the event. 
The Councillors present made a point of saying they wished to record their appreciation of all of the hard work time and effort put in by the organisers for this historic and unique event, which they hope will be very much appreciated and enjoyed by the community.
Cllr Williams, it was agreed, would go back to the individual concerned and explain the situation and the decision of the Council.
4)  Date of next meeting. 
It was confirmed that the next meeting date would be 16th June 2022.  Meeting to be held either in Templeton Community Hall or remotely at various locations (to be agreed nearer the time) starting at 8.00pm. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.30pm
